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2022THE YEAR of empowerment

First Quarter 2022

POMONA
A big shout out to Wendy Socha from the VA.
I had been working on the newsletter when I
received her contribution (see page 2). As all
things in life, sometimes the dirrection you
think you are going takes a turn. While
looking for inspriational quotes to go with
her contribution I came across a quote from
President Lincoln (to the left)

For 2022, I thought perhaps our resolutions
can be confined to written resolutions
subitted to Pomona, State, and National
Grange. This year we will put aside making
personal resolutions that far exceed our
ability to keep in this ever changing world
around us. Instead, let us explore how to
empower ourself, look at the  options we are
presented and the opportunities that can
change our direction - “just don’t be afraid to
weigh your options” as the saying goes.

With that, in our newsletter we will read
about individuals and groups of people who
did not allow obstacles to hinder their
progress. They did experience setbacks (see

PUD’s pg 9), but they manage to over come
them. We  will also find a few tools to put in
our toolbox for future referance and ideas on
how to empower ourself.

Jacques Cousteau is quoted as saying “The
Sea, once it casts its spell, holds one in its
net of wonder forever.” – With that said
May the future like the sea cast a spell of
beauty and wonder.
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Am I eligible to file for VA disability compensation?

Veterans that have an illness or injury that was
caused by or was aggravated by active military
service may be eligible to file for compensation
benefits through the VA. Veterans are eligible to file
a claim if they have a current illness or injury that
affects the body or mind and they served on active
duty, active duty for training or inactive duty for
training. Additionally, at least one of the following
statements must be true:

    You were injured or sick while serving in the
military and can link this condition to your current
illness or injury.

    An illness or injury that you had prior to your
military service was made worse by your military
service.

    You have a disability related to your active-duty
service that didn’t appear until after you ended
your service.

Some examples of VA disability claims are: hearing
loss, PTSD, certain cancers, depression, ulcers, and
anxiety. For more information about other condi-
tions that may be covered by VA disability, go to the
VA’s Public Disability Benefits Questionnaires
(DBQs) page at
https://www.benefits.va.gov/compensation/dbq_pub
licdbqs.asp

To get help filing a claim for VA disability compen-
sation, please contact Washington County Disability,
Aging and Veteran Services at 503-846-3060. Vet-
eran Service Officers are available to assist veterans
and their families with filing VA claims free of
charge.

Watch the following video to learn how Veteran
Service Officers can help.
https://youtu.be/PG9t0oj4ggA

Wendy Socha | Program Specialist, Veteran Services
Pronouns: she/her/hers
Disability, Aging and Veteran Services
503-846-3078 desk | 971-348-6693 cell |
503-846-3059 fax
Veteran Services Video:
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PG9t0oj4ggA

Take a quick survey and tell us how we did!
https://www.washingtoncounty-
or.com/jfe/form/SV_4UUzdFwZp60Rimi

VETERANS PAGE
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Above photo of Skyline Grange Artisan Fair - copied from the Internet.
Currently, I lost my ability to draw from my stash of photos.

Some highlights of “Standing Committees” are sprinkled
throughout the newsletter.

GWA: Margaret Clute encouraged us to participate in
the GWA contest. If you do not have a handbook you can
find the information by going to:
http://orgrange.org/grange-workers-activities/

PLEASE NOTE: State Grange has not updated the GWA contest
in the above web page. However, it does give you an idea of
how to prepare for 2022 GWA contests & we will let you know
when the page gets updated.

 In April we will learn more about GWA and it’s history.

Education:  Sam reported on the Newberg school board
recall,which arose from a ban on political  signs in schools.
The effect seems to be more signs in yards. Normally,
Linda Dorland would make a report, but she is recovering
from an accident. We hope to see her at our April meet-
ing.

Membership:  Peggy Ivy reported that someone posted
on Craigslist a very accurate description of the Grange.
She is looking for the person to get permission to use for
other advertising.

Legislative.  Jim Clute reported that it’s a mess in D.C.

Agriculture:  John Knox reported that “It’s wet.”

Hillsboro Grange #73 - No one from Hillsboro was
present and very little was known about how that
Grange is doing.

Tigard Grange # 148 - No one from Tigard Grange was
present.  To find out what Tigard Grange has been up
to see: https://www.tigardgrange.com/index.html

Winona Grange #271 – Marilyn Reiher reported that
Winona has distributed 99 boxes of garden seed
packets, compared to 52 in 2020 and 72 in the spring
of 2021.  She brought a box to share with the
members who are present today.  They lost some
long-term rentals, but new renters have found them.
They have  ten new members. To learn more of what is
happening at Winona Grange and stay up to date on their
seed program see: http://winonagrange271.org/

Forest Grove Grange #282 – Beverly Doescher
reported they had a quorum for three meetings in the
last quarter.  Margaret added that they had a problem
with homeless sleeping under their stairs.  They called
the police, who advised them about improving the
lighting so they can see under the stairs while they
drive by. This has helped the situation.

The Big News coming From Forest
  Grove Grange is:

The Dictionary Project reported that
 Forest Grove Grange has donated
 over 7,000 dictionaries to third
           graders over the years.

Continue on page 4
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Washington Grange #313 - Peggy Ivy read the report Master Linda
Dorland sent.  Their last Inventory Sale reduced the supply of
Christmas items.  Their next sale will be March 4th and 5th. Lucky
to Serve, who distributes toys to needy kids, used their hall as a
distribution center and they have requested the hall for next year.

Scholls Grange # 338 - Master Don Hayes reported that they are
“hanging on.”  Work has begun on a railing for their ramp.  They
will hold a Valentine Craft Fair & Burger Fundraiser on February
12th from 10 am-4 pm to raise money to finish the siding project

Leedy Grange #339 – Theresa didn’t know anything about the
Grange but reported that Bob Clarke called from Arizona.  He and
Yvonne have become Arizona residents. Below is a photo of Bob &
Yvonne’s Roadrunner friend in Arizona.

Kinton Grange #562 - No one was present to report on Kinton.
However, Sam Keator reported that “Happy Holidays” is still on
their reader board

Aloha Grange # 773 - Connie Clark reported that their renters are
covering their expenses including their mortgage.  They adopted a
young pregnant college student for Christmas, providing
everything the baby will need plus a new coat for the mother.
They have installed new locks.  They still need to paint the fire
escape.  She updated members on Mike Duyck’s surgery,which is
scheduled for January 20.

Dixie Mountain Grange #860 – No one present. Other than it had
snow over the holidays, nothing is known how the Grange is
doing.

McMinnville Grange #31- Master Wayne Clemmer reported that
they completed an audit and budget,and submitted their 4th
Quarter Report with 32 new members,giving them a total of 71
members. Their rentals are exercise, line dance, and quilting
classes, Bible study and church services, and dances.  Their
members have donated over $1,000 in cash, clothing, and
groceries to a long-time member whose house burned.  Wayne
asked the Pomona to provide them an installation team and
degree team

Fernwood Grange #770 – Master of McMinnville Grange,Wayne
Clemmer reported that Fernwood Grange asked him to speak at a
meeting.
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AROUND THE NEIGHBORHOOD

 Aloha Grange #773
 3425 SW 185th Ave
 Aloha, Oregon

 Fernwood Grange #770
 216 N Springbrook Rd
 Newberg, Oregon

 Forest Grove Grange #282
  1917 B St
  Forest Grove, Oregon

 McMinnville Grange #31
 1700 SW Old Sheridan Rd
 McMinnville, Oregon .

GOOD OF THE ORDER MEETINGS
10:00AM

Light refreshments compliments of
Hosting Grange

WASHINGTON GRANGE

16464 NW Pumpkin Ridge Rd

North Plains, Oregon

MARCH 4 & 5, 2022

Doors Open @ 9am

YAMHILL COUNTY



JUNIOR CD

Mystery Solve!
Thanks to the Worthy Secretary Marilyn Reiher.

Marilyn spent hours researching and recording the memories of
our members. After looking through the minutes from April 26,
1997 to July 28, 2007, Marilyn found:
*The money came from Fernwood Grange #770.
*The funds  “was to be used exclusively for the Junior Grange
program, i.e.,campships, start up of Junior Granges or to help
with other Junior expenses that may occur.”
For those who missed the reminiscing, we listened to stories of
bands, musical instruments, I remember one such story from a
Winona member who talked about loading up the band members
and instruments into an old car with the rumble seat pulled up
then heading off to State Grange to play.
 The stories that come “out of the mouth of babes” who attended
Grange camp along with stories of finding treasures left behind
from past Junior Grange, such as Tigard when they were cleaning
their hall. The effort made by Marilyn  when a small group of
future Grange hopefuls gathered at Leedy for about a year.
Perhaps we will once again find our halls filled with family and
friends as we listen to McMinnville’s report of new members and
stumble across a nice write up about Skyline Grange on the front
page of the January 2022 Skyline Ridge Runner.

The Grange is slowly being rediscovered

This & That @ Pomona

RESOLUTIONS

Personal observation:

Resolutions are really hard to write well, right up there
with being able to perform the Assistant & Lady Assistant
Steward (the floor work is harder than it looks if you try to
fill in)

My advice - Do Not Give Up

Not all resolutions and ideas get further than out your
mouth and on paper. Many times that is far enough to get
you a good dose of what the membership thinks. Writing
resolutions not only require an idea and the ability to
write, it requires the ability to be thick skinned and open
minded. Not all the ideas that have been presented to my
home Grange (Washington Grange #313) get very far, but
a few have made it out the door, only to fail at the
National level.    - Again - don’t give up

  For 2022

So far we have adopted the following:

•Property Tax Billing, submitted by Washington Grange

 •Care Providers and the Human Touch, submitted by
Washington Grange

More to come.
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New service

Oregon is setting up ways to alert law enforcement if the driver could be deaf or hard of
hearing. Starting January 3, 2022, Oregonians can add an indicator to their vehicle regis-
tration, driver license, permit or ID card through DMV. Currently the indicator is voluntary
and can be done by visiting: DMV2U.Oregon.gov

To learn more about the program please see:

https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/ORDOT/bulletins/3032768

Alert Your Family First

The 2021 Oregon Legislature, under House Bill 3125, created an emergency contact
service for Oregon residents. Starting Jan. 3, 2022, you can register up to two people,
age 18 and older, as emergency contacts for situations where you can’t communicate.
For more information see:
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/ORDOT/bulletins/303268d

Little Sister to The Rescue

This is a Feel Good story about Estrella Salazar, a 17-year-old from Nezahual Coyotl,
Mexico who was inspired by her older sister to develop an app to help deaf and
hard of hearing Mexicans to communicate more easily.  According to the article
there are an estimated 4.6 million Mexicans who are deaf or hard of hearing.  For
more information see: https://www.oann.com/mexican-teen-develops-app-to-help-
deaf-sister-communicate/

I took a few snow days & came across “International Dance Day”
which falls on April 29th, so I asked Sam who is into Irish Music
to recommend a good dance tune.
He sent me this:
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9Lktpvmkgbs

What is nice about the above link is it also has the Quilt Barn Trail
which we covered in the 2018, 3rd quarter newsletter:
https://www.grange.org/washingtonyamhillor2/files/2018/10/3rd-
Quarter-2018.pdf

Thank You Sam - but I was thinking something like this:
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=XK-wHSqus9g

If you are looking for something classic - try this:
Frank Sinatra “Come Fly With Me”

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yOzEeJZ92X8

Or Glenn Miller “Chattanooga Choo Choo”
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bGBwmLRNLJ4
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How can you Make A Difference?

Here is your chance to make a difference. The following found & copied from The Oregon Health Authority; they are
taking public comments on the following:

**Psilocybin – Link to the survey : https://www.oregon.gov/oha/PH/PREVENTIONWELLNESS/Pages/Psilocybin-
Community-Interest-Survey.aspx

If you need help or have questions, please contact Nic Riley at 971-673-0404, 711 TTY, or
nic.riley@dhsoha.state.gov. The survey will open on Friday, Jan. 7, at 10 a.m. and will close at 11:59 p.m. PST on
Feb. 6.

**The Oregon Health Authority, Public Health Division, is proposing to permanently adopt Oregon Administrative
Rules in chapter 333, division 19 regarding:

Masking and Vaccination Requirements to Control COVID-19 in Health Care Settings (OAR 333-019-
1010 and 333-019-1011)

Masking Requirements in Schools; Vaccination Requirements for Teachers and School Staff (OAR 333-
019-1015 and 333-019-1030)

Adoption of a Rule Requiring Masks to be Worn in Indoor Spaces in Oregon (OAR 333-019-1025)
To provide oral testimony during any of these hearings, please contact publichealth.rules@dhsoha.state.or.us to sign-
up and receive the link for the Microsoft Teams video conference. Alternatively, for audio only, you may dial 971-
277-2343 using the phone conference ID# as the password, listed for each hearing above.
You may also file written comments on these proposed rules before 5:00 p.m. on January 24, 2022 to the Public
Health Division Rules Coordinator at the following address:
OHA, Public Health Division
Administrative Rules Coordinator
800 NE Oregon Street, Suite 930
Portland, Oregon 97232
Email comments to: publichealth.rules@dhsoha.state.or.us. You may also
send comments by fax to: (971) 673-1299.
Please indicate in your written comments which rule number(s) you are
commenting on so they can be entered into the   appropriate rulemaking  record.
Final rules will be filed after consideration of all comments.
For more details, please see the attached Notices of Proposed Rulemaking,         inI-
including the Statement of Need and Fiscal Impact and the full text of the proposed
 rules. This information is also available at the following
website: www.healthoregon.org/diseasereporting
If you have any questions, please contact publichealth.rules@dhsoha.state.or.us.

333-019-1015 1030 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking 12.10.2021.pdf
333-019-1025 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking 12.10.2021.pdf
333-019-1010, 1011 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking 12.10.2021.pdf

Continue fron page 6
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 Elmer Buelhler, a Grange member, was given the task of chauffeuring
 Woody Guthrie around the Columbia Gorge area and beyond. Mr. Guthrie
 was given the task of writing songs for the Bonneville Power Administration.
 Woody had never stepped foot in Oregon until that faithful assignment.
 BPA was only 3 years old and competing with private utilities.

 The Bonneville Power Administration wanted a way to reach the “common
 man” and they hired Mr. Guthrie to write 26 songs in thirty days .

 The plan was to incorporate Mr. Guthrie’s songs into a feature film showing
 what the dam could do for the Northwest.  The following December, Pearl
 Harbor was bombed and the U. S. was thrown into World War II. After the
 war the Eisenhower administration ordered all the films to be destroyed.
Elmer Buelhler was ordered to do the incinerating but kept one copy for himself.
This copy that was saved from destruction was used to create “Roll on Columbia,
Woody Guthrie & The Bonneville Power Administration” documentary.

Before Elmer Buelhler had the chance to chauffeur Woody Guthrie, Oregon had
yet another Grange member playing a vital role in the formation of the Bonneville
Power Administration.

Congressman, Walter Pierce not only served as Oregon’s Governor from 1923 –
1927 but served on the Oregon State Grange Executive Committee 1930 – 1934.
At the age of 72 Walter Pierce was elected to Congress, serving his terms during
the Roosevelt years. Walter Pierce was founder of the Public Power League and an
advocate for using the Columbia River for hydroelectric power. His belief in public
power help influence the direction the Bonneville Power Administration would
take.

Guess who this Sturgeon is -
find him by searching:

https://www.atlasobscura.com/articles/
herman-sturgeon-survivor-wildfire
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January of 2021, we learned about Oliver Hudson Kelley traveling up the Mississippi in 1866
and envisioning the strength of individuals uniting. We also found Washington State Grange
Master, Tom Gwin echoing that vision - ( :
https://www.grange.org/washingtonyamhillor2/files/2021/02/January-2021.pdf &

https://www.seattletimes.com/opinion/the-grange-stands-for-tolerance-and-civil-
discourse/ )

For 2022, we are going to shed  on what can be accomplished when individuals
work together and over come obstacles.

 was the first state in the nation to allow voters to form Public Utility Districts (PUDs).
Passage was a monumental task when you consider what the people were up against and what the private utility compa-
nies stood to lose. Gus Norwood (in his book “Washington Grange Celebrate a Century) wrote that the Grange set up head-
quarters in the Railway Exchange Building in Seattle to gather signed petitions. When they arrived the following morning,
they found the office raided and the petitions missing, they then moved the petitions to safety deposit boxes.  However, some
of the volunteers took the petitions to the power company and returned with copies of the originals, rendering them useless.
Despite the opposition, more than 60,000 signatures were collected to send initiative No. 1 to the Legislature, allowing
rural communities to form PUDs. The Legislature failed to act and the measure went to a statewide election, where it passed
in 1930 with 54% of the vote.

Oregon was right behind Washington in adopting the formation of PUDs. In 1931 the Oregon Legislature implemented
ORS 261. Today the State of Washington has far more PUDs than Oregon. The small number of PUDs in Oregon may be
due to the fact that electric rates where low and the resistance the private utility companies put up (

). Locally our Grange District No. 3 contains
half of Oregon’s PUDs. Tillamook was the first to achieve a PUD, with county voters’ approval, on July 23, 1933. However,
the first hookup was not until October of 1946. Clatskanie followed with operations beginning in 1943. The Columbia River
PUD can trace its origins to November 18, 1939 when 65 residents met at Beaver Homes Grange hall, although service
was not started until 1984 when the Columbia River PUD (see: https://www.crpud.net/ ) began providing service to 6,500
customers.

Oregon’s six Public Utility Districts are members of Oregon People’s Utility District Association (OPUDA – see:
http://www.opuda.org/ ). The purpose of the association is to provide a forum for the member districts to discuss national,
regional, state and local issues of common concern and to formulate position on those issues. In 2009 the president of the
OPUDA was Carol Everman, Secretary of Beaver Valley Grange and Columbia Pomona Grange at the time.

Today, Grange members still have opportunities to build upon our legacy of advocacy. As community members, we are
constantly finding ways to be involved and making this a better place to live.

Reading Suggestions:

“Oregon Cattleman/Governor
Congressman – Memoirs and
Times of Walter M. Pierce”
Edited and expanded by
Arthur H. Bone

“Washington Grangers
Celebrate a Century”
By Gus Norwood

“Columbia River Power For
The People, a history of
policies of the Bonneville
Power Administration” By
Gus Norwood

Oregon State Grange Bulletin
– October 2002

“PUD – Congressional Inquiry
Needed” - Oregon State
Grange Bulletin – September
20, 1944
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Scholls Grange
Valentine Craft Fair & Burger* Fundraiser

Saturday, February 12, 2022
10 am – 4 pm

Scholls Grange
16917 SW Hillsboro Hwy.

Just past the junction of Hwy 219 & Scholls Ferry toward Newberg
Enjoy our famous made-to-order burgers with grilled onions and all the fixings, Polish
dogs and pies*

· Arts · Crafts

· Jellies and Jams · Fresh Flowers

· Plants · Fused Glass

· Smoked Salts · More!

All from local artists

See us at: www.schollsgrange.com or FB
* food offering subject to Covid restrictions
This is a fundraiser for the Grange – we are continuing to raise funds to complete work
on repairing/restoring the building. Scholls Grange #338 is a not for profit organization,
working with the community for over 100 years. We sincerely appreciate your support!

**If you have questions please contact:
JoAnn Vineyard
joann.vineyard@yahoo.com

THIS IS YOURINVITATION
WE LOVE TO SEE YOU

JOIN US

ANNOUNCEMENT!



Junior Grange Art Contest

Washington-Yamhill Pomona Grange is sponsoring an art contest for Junior Grangers. Contestants are
to hand draw a picture of farming, ranching, or the Grange.

Rules: Contestants can be a Junior Grange member or the child or grandchild of a member of a Grange
in Washington or Yamhill county.

Girls and boys between the ages of 5 and 14 can become Junior members of a Community Grange by
paying an initiation fee of $1,annual dues of $1, and receiving the Junior Grange Welcoming Ceremony.

Maximum size is an 8 ½ x 11-inch sheet of paper.

Entrants may use any medium (i.e., crayons, pencil, markers, paint, etc.).

Each entry must have the following on the back or on a second sheet of paper, in clear handwriting or
typed:

Artist’s name

Age category (see below)

Grange name of contestant or relative

Mailing address

Age: Three age categories:

5-7

8 –11

12-14

Awards: Cash prizes for winners in each age category:

1st place = $15

2nd place -$10

3rd place = $5

If a winner is not present, a member of their Grange or their relative’s Grange will be asked to deliver it.

Entries may be:

•Mailed to the Pomona Secretary at 5498 Tree Street, Lake Oswego, OR 97035 to be received by April
15, 2022.

•Emailed to m_reiher@comcast.net  - no later than April 15, 2022

.•Delivered to the Washington-Yamhill Pomona Grange meeting on April 16 at
Leedy Grange /  835 Saltzman Rd, / Portland 97229 -  no later than 10 am.

Judging will be based on artistic skill, creativity, originality, and use of theme



 Lecturer’s Program
Can you name all 50 states?

Do you know
Oregon’s born on date?

When is Washington’s birthday?
Lincoln’s birthday?

How about Theodor Seuss Geisel -
when was he born?






